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A special welcome to our brand new group of ‘Red Ants’! 

Calling 



Executive Headmaster 
Dear Clifton Family  

It really is such a pleasure to welcome the boys, staff, parents and friends of Clifton back to school for the 

First Term of 2019. I trust that you all had a restful and joyous Festive Season, and were able to spend 

some downtime with friends and family.  

Welcome to our new parents who will be receiving the Weekly “Clifton Calling” for the first time.  

Happy New Year, and all the very best for 2019!  

As I write this, the staff have been back a week already, with the New Staff workshop, led by Mr McCabe, 

being held last Wednesday. The Executive, and both the Prep and the College Management teams also 

met on Wednesday to prepare the school for the new year.  

A special welcome to these new teaching staff and interns as they join the Clifton Family. I wish them 

enjoyment, meaningful reward and professional growth during their time with us.   

Following on Wednesday, all the staff were back for professional development on Thursday. The whole 

staff complement went through a Strengths Finder, or Clifton Strengths exercise with an external facilitator 

(‘Clifton’ as in Donald Clifton, the person who developed the programme, not as in Clifton School!). This 

was followed by school-specific workshops. The College staff explored “The Leaderful School” concept, a 

programme of leadership and character development for the boys in all grades. This is a new initiative 

where the entire school will be involved in leadership lessons every two weeks. In turn, the Prep had an 

EQ workshop, again with a facilitator. After lunch on Thursday, it was further staff meetings, and then a 

staff function. There is nothing quite like diving into the deep end at the start of term! 

Friday saw the Grade 8s arrive and start their Orientation programme, followed in the evening with a 

meeting with our Grade 8 parents. The Grade 8s met their mentor teachers, some of the senior staff, their 

Grade 11 mentors and the Prefects. This was followed by the Grade 8 camp from Saturday to Monday, 

from which our College new boys returned tired, but having made new friends, and experienced some of 

the bonds that bind the College boys. They acquitted themselves admirably, and the senior boys and 

accompanying staff reported positively on the initial impression they created.  

Not to be outdone, the Prefects also planned and workshopped on Friday, and went away to camp on 

Saturday, joining the Grade 8s and their mentors on Sunday night for a special and meaningful campfire. 

They returned on Monday.  

My thanks to the staff who arranged and participated in both these camps, especially Mrs Kriel and the 

Grade 8 mentor teachers, and Messrs Church, Rein and Parry with the Prefects. 

Name Position Prep / College 

Bradley Neal Business Studies Teacher College 

Jonathan Deighton Intern - English and Geography College 

Nkanyiso Gasa Intern - Music College 

Samantha Blom (Dr) Part time teacher - Natural Science College 

Themba Kubeka Intern - IT College 

Alexandrea (Ali) Dawson FP Music Teacher Prep 

Katelyn Watson Foundation Phase Educator Prep 

Stephanie Toulouras Senior Preparatory Educator Prep 

Taryn Hardwick Foundation Phase Educator Prep 



Monday also saw the Prep School hosting the Grade R Orientation morning, and it is always such a 

pleasure to welcome our youngest lads, the Red Ants, to our school. I am pleased to report that we have 

grown to three classes in Grade R this year.  

Finally, all the boys returned to school on Tuesday, and after the Prep Welcome Assembly, the whole 

school assembled on the Founders Lawns for the Induction Ceremony for the Grade 8s and other College 

new boys. This is such a meaningful ceremony, with each of our new boys signing the Founders Book, 

ringing the bell, and ceremonially putting on his blazer, before being welcomed by the Head Boy and his 

Deputies. A wonderful way to start one’s high school career, and to welcome our new boys to the College.  

As you can imagine, there were some activities during the holidays where Clifton was represented:  

¶ The KZN side won the U18 Water Polo Schools Interprovincial, and three Clifton players were 
selected for the SA Schools side – congratulations to Todd Howard, William Dowsett and Ayrton 
Psannis.  

¶ Matthew Montgomery, last year’s Cricket captain and Deputy Head Boy, was selected as the captain 
of the SA U19 Cricket Team to travel to India.  

¶ Clifton hosted the KZN Toastmasters competition in December, and our Head Boy, Andrew Sparks 
won the Best Impromptu Speech and placed second in the Best Prepared Speech category. Archie 
Cottingham placed third in that same category.  

¶ Four of our boys, accompanied by Mr Bresler, went to the India Leadership Summit in December.   

¶ Sven Paton was chosen as the Head of the KZN Youth Choir with Senthil Mudaly as his Vice Head.  
(see page 4) 

 

The Clifton Family will have received the news about the 2018 Matric results, which were outstanding. I 

am sure that you have seen these stats already, but just to recap briefly:  

¶ 100% pass, 97.7% Bachelor’s Degree pass.  Two boys achieved Diploma passes;  

¶ Four boys achieved Honours Cum Laude, i.e. above 90% aggregate - Ashir Parusnath, Sgwili Nzama, 
Damien Stichelbout and Hemil Gopalan;  

¶ Three boys appeared on the IEB Outstanding and Commendable lists;  

¶ Ashir Parusnath, achieved eight distinctions and eight boys achieved seven distinctions; 

¶ The matric class achieved an average of 2.14 distinctions per candidate. Anything above an average 
of 2 is excellent; 

¶ Thirty boys achieved three distinctions or more, sixty-three boys achieved at least one distinction - 
72% of the class!  

¶ Seven boys (in eleven subjects) came in the top 1% of a subject.  

 

My congratulations to our Matric Class of 2018 and my thanks to their teachers – not only their matric 

teachers, but all who have taught them over the years. A special word of thanks to Mr Goedeke, Ms King 

and Mr Parry who led the matric teachers.  

We wish Skye Meaker everything of the very best as he speaks in Davos next week.  (see page 5) 

Finally, as we start the term, please note that our Marketing Department (Mr Mezher and Mrs de Matteis) 

have moved into the revamped Founders’ House, which now also houses the new “Heritage Centre”, 

initiated by Mr McCabe.  

Welcome back once again, and best wishes for the term, and for the year! 

Warm regards 

 

 

 

DAVE KNOWLES 

EXECUTIVE HEADMASTER 



Congratulates... 

Meander 
The ExCo team looks forward to meeting our new families at the New Parents 

Welcome Cocktail on Friday evening. On Friday afternoon Messrs Mezher and 

Ravenscroft will be with their U11 and U13 teams respectively for their fixtures, while 

Mr White will support the Prep matches being played against Umhlali. On Saturday 

Messrs Knowles and Goedeke will be at the College water polo, cricket and 

basketball matches being played against Northwood. Mr Bresler will be with his U15 

team. Messrs White and Ravenscroft will be at the Prep fixtures being contested with Umhlali. 

Sven Paton and Senthil Mudaly who were elected as Head and 

Deputy of the KZN Youth Choir for 2019.  According to Mr Du Toit, 

this is the first time in his twenty-three years that he has two boys 

from the same school heading the choir. 

The following College music students who excelled in 

their practical and theoretical ABRSM examinations 

towards the end of 2018:  

Bogomil Hadjiev - Grade 8 Violin Distinction 

Aamir Singh - Grade 7 Piano Distinction 

Josh Bartholomew - Grade 5 Voice Merit 

Daniel Farqurharson - Grade 5 Voice Merit 

Alexander Christie-Reardon - Grade 5 Voice Merit 

Senthil Mudaly - Grade 4 Voice Merit 

Matthew Bosch - Grade 5 theory Distinction 

Daniel Farqurharson - Grade 5 Theory Merit 

Aaryan Bhatta - Grade 3 Theory Distinction 

Jonathan Meyer - Grade 3 Theory Merit 

Alexander Christie-Reardon - Grade 2 Theory 

Distinction  

LEFT:  Bogomil Hadjiev’s result is outstanding, 

considering he was only in Grade 7 when he 

performed the examination. 

The following boys who were selected for the CANA Zone IV Water Polo Team: 

U15:  Duran Hall and James Bentley (non-travelling reserve) 

U16:  Jack Aylward, Chad Uys and Cael Van Der Vyver (non-travelling reserve) 



Joshua van Biljon who was named the Riverside Football Club 

U10 Coaches Player of the Year for 2018. Joshua was also jointly 

awarded Top Goal Assist. 

LEFT:  Joshua with coaches George Koumantarakis and Julian 

Kowlessar. 

The U10 team 

(right) was 

named Team of 

the Year by 

RFC, after only 

having played 

one season 

together and 

winning the 

2018 U10 DCFA 

Cup. 

SKYE CONTINUES TO FLY! 

On Tuesday Skye Meaker (Grade 11) will be speaking at the World Economic Forum in Davos, taking the 

stage just before the legendary Jane Goodall. The session will be moderated by Susan Goldberg, 

Editorial Director of National Geographic Partners USA. The talk is titled ‘Close Encounters with Jane 

Goodall and Skye Meakerô.   

The live streaming of Skye’s betazone on 22 January will be accessible on the WEF’s official website at 

14h00 Davos time (15h00 South African time). 

https://www.weforum.org/events/world-economic-forum-annual-meeting/sessions/close-encounters-young

-wildlife-photographer-of-the-year 

Audience members from all over the world will be able to ask him questions via sli.do by entering the 

following hyperlink: wef.ch/betazone from Sunday 20. 

Skye will also be speaking to the general public on Wednesday 23 January.  This will be aired on the 

World Economic Forum Web page. He speaks at 15h00 Davos time (16h00 South African time). The 

name of this session is óStorytellers: In Search of Belongingô. Again, you can access the footage by 

clicking on the name of the session. 

Skye is committed to various international press and will be actively participating in a dinner forum hosted 

in collaboration with National Geographic on Thursday 24. He is a discussion leader and will be speaking 

about his hands-on experience with wild animals and what this has taught him about the importance of 

conservation. 

Above all of this, Skye has been named as a cultural leader at this year’s WEF. In this role he joins the 

likes of Bono (U2), will.i.am (musician), Michelle Yeoh (actress) and many more. 

Well done, Skye! The Clifton Family is behind you all the way! 

https://www.weforum.org/events/world-economic-forum-annual-meeting/sessions/close-encounters-young-wildlife-photographer-of-the-year
https://www.weforum.org/events/world-economic-forum-annual-meeting/sessions/close-encounters-young-wildlife-photographer-of-the-year


A letter received by Mr Craig Nelé 

...ñI realise that youôre on well-earned leave, but I just want to thank you in particular and your school in 

general, for all the very kind support and co-operation that you guys give to the SA Legion, especially for 

our Poppy Collection.  I consider that raising R3 634,50 is really a stout effort, thanks to you, and I would be 

grateful if you could kindly pass on our thanks and congratulations to all concerned. The attached certificate 

is just a very small measure of our sincere appreciation. Thank you. 

I trust that you and your family have a great Christmas and everything of the best for the New Year. 

Regards, 

Rick 

Cameos 

Grade 2 Show and Tell’ 



INTEGRATED DAYS 

The Gr 4 to 7 boys have thoroughly enjoyed the integrated days both yesterday and today. The 

programme was designed to integrate new boys, create friendships, challenge boys outside the 

classroom, galvanise the Clifton spirit for 2019 and for teachers to establish a rapport with the boys while 

they excitedly engaged with their activities 

CLIFTON UNIFORM SHOP 

A reminder that the Clifton Uniform Shop 

(up at the Barry Richards Pavilion) is open 

Monday to Friday from 07h00 to 11h00.  

Jackie Psannis is so enjoying being in the 

shop that she has decided to be open for 

the boys for first break too! 

Don’t forget to visit the Clifton Online Store 

to browse the various items available and 

to shop online.   

Visit www.cliftonshop.co.za 

Besides a large range of pre-loved Clifton 

uniform items, the shop now also stocks 

supporters gear for parents. The brand 

new range of supporter shirts for ladies 

and gents is now in stock along with the 

ever-popular sleeveless jackets, supporter 

caps, cushions etc. 

Shop away! We hope to see all our 

supporters resplendent in their red, black 

and white gear this year. 

http://www.cliftonshop.co.za


Old Boys 

Congratulations to Ayabulela 

Soboyi and his lovely fiancé 

Nondumiso Ntshangase. She 

said, ‘Yes!’ on 4 September last 

year. 

Ayabulela matriculated from 

Clifton in 2009, completed his 

BSc Comp Sci & IT as well as 

his BCom Hons at UKZN then 

went to Deloitte in JHB.  He is 

back in Durban now as an  IT 

Internal Auditor.  

Prep 1971 Clifton Old Boy Richard Agar 

with his wife Leigh-Ann and son Luke, 

who started Grade R this year.  

Welcome back!  

Three generations! 

It was a proud moment for young Thomas Lewis 

who started Grade R this year. Thomas had his dad 

Andrew and his grandfather Grant (both Clifton Old 

Boys) here with him to share the moment!  


